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BALTIMORE COUNTY PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
 

DATE:   January 13, 2004 

TO:    BOARD OF EDUCATION 
 
FROM:   Dr. J. Hairston, Superintendent 

SUBJECT: Award of Contract – New Parking Lot at Rosedale Center

ORIGINATOR: J. Robert Haines, Deputy Superintendent of Business Services 
 
RESOURCE 
PERSON(S): Donald F. Krempel, Ph.D., Executive Director 

Department of Physical Facilities 
 Richard Cassell, P.E., Administrator 

Office of Engineering and Construction 
 

RECOMMENDATION 
 

That the Board of Education approves an award of contract. 
 

***** 
 

Award of Contract - New Parking Lot at Rosedale Center. 
 

Appendix I – Recommendation of Award of Contract 
 



Appendix I 
 

Recommendation of Award of Contract 
New Parking Lot at Rosedale Center 

January 13, 2003 

The Fiscal Year 2004 Capital Budget includes funding for the construction of a new 
parking lot at Rosedale Center in order to accommodate teachers and staff relocated from the 
Inverness Center.  In order to construct the new parking lot, the Department of Physical Facilities 
requests approval to utilize the Baltimore County Government on-call contract for Paving 
Bituminous Concrete – contract #42188.  The County Administrative Officer has approved Gray 
& Sons, Inc. as the award bidder under this contract. According to the general conditions of this 
contract, all prices, terms, conditions, and services are extended to the Baltimore County Board 
of Education.   

 
The Department of Physical Facilities requests approval to award a contract in the not-to-

exceed amount of $585,000.00 with Gray & Sons, Inc. to construct the new parking lot at 
Rosedale Center. Funding for this project is available through Capital Budget Project #672- Site 
Improvements. 
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